
Notice of Growing Area Closure – Commonwealth of Massachusetts 
 

The Massachusetts Department of Public Health (DPH) and the Massachusetts 
Department of Fish and Game’s, Division of Marine Fisheries (DMF) 
announced last evening a 14-day closure of oyster beds located in growing 
area MA-V20 (also known as Katama Bay, Martha’s Vineyard) effective today, 
September 29, 2017, at one half hour before sunrise. This closure is due to 
three (3) confirmed cases of Vibrio parahaemolyticus (Vibrio) linked to the 
consumption of raw oysters from MA-V20 harvested on Sept. 4th or 6th and 
on September 12.  Please see attached DMF Closure Notice. 

 

The Massachusetts Department of Public Health’s Bureau of Environmental 
Health requests that you notify Eric Hickey, the MA State Vibrio Contact, if you 
have knowledge of or have investigated any confirmed cases of Vibrio 
parahaemolyticus in your state that are associated with consumption of 
oysters harvested from the Massachusetts growing area identified as MA-V20 
(Katama Bay) on or after September 4, 2017.  Mr. Hickey may be reached by 
phone at (617) 983-6747 or by email at eric.hickey@state.ma.us.  It is 
important that receiving states report illnesses associated with growing area 
MA-V20 to the MA State Vibrio Contact as there may be additional steps the 
Massachusetts Department of Public Health may be required to take in order 
to prevent further illnesses. 
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